#### TOWN OF COUNTY LINE

### **Regular Meeting**

#### January 12, 2021

### I. Call to Order

Mayor Arthur Self called to order the regular meeting of the Council at 7:00pm on January 12, 2021.

# II. Roll Call

The roll call was had. The following persons were present: Mayor Arthur Self, Councilors Myrtle VanKleeck, Eugene Kiley, John King and Steve Brewer. Brenda Lowe was absent.

# III. Approval of Minutes and Financials

The Minutes from the December regular meeting were read. Eugene Kiley made the motion to accept as read. Seconded by Steve Brewer. Motion carried.

The Financials for December were given. John King made the motion to accept them as given. Eugene Kiley seconded. Motion carried.

### IV. Old Business

- Mayor Self noted that he will get with Commissioner
   Washburn about the roadwork needed on Cobb Brazeel Road.
- 2. The Town's Audit is still in process.
- 3. The budget for the 2021 is awaiting the results of the Audit.
- 4. The Clerk is waiting for a call back from Alabama Power concerning the LED streetlight upgrade. This work is to begin sometime in January.

# V. New Business

- We were reminded that it was time to submit the annual Ethic Statement of Economic Interest form for calendar year 2020. This must be completed by April 2021.
- 2. At the urging of Commissioner Joe Knight's Office, a reimbursement request was submitted to Jefferson County to purchase 7 laptops and a video streaming system for a sum of \$19,767.26. These laptops were distributed to the Clerk and Council members at this meeting. Mayor Self explained the programs on the laptops also that each one has its own email address.
- 3. The Streaming System will be used to record and broadcast council meetings live via Facebook and/or YouTube. This equipment has been ordered, we are waiting on an ETA for delivery.
- 4. The Clerk has been able to purchase additional cleaning supplies and personal protection equipment with the COVID-19 Relief Fund thru Jefferson County.
- 5. The presentation of the new Mobile Home Ordinance and the Nuisance Ordinance have been delayed due to the need for an update of the Zoning terminology used.
- 6. Mr. and Mrs. Gary Morrison attended this meeting and requested that the Town annex their property. They presented the Clerk with a copy of their deed and plot map. The Clerk agreed to take this paperwork to the Town Lawyer to get the process started.

# **ADJOURNMENT**

A motion to adjourn was made by Myrtle VanKleeck and seconded by John King. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted, Lucy K. Kiley, Clerk